## Gary & Monnie **Bacon**Missionaries to





July 17, 2023

Dear Friends,

This time of the year is always a very busy time for us, and it is an exciting time. We are preparing for our annual Vacation Bible School, which will take place during the first week of August. This year we are preparing materials for more children than usual. We will have VBS at our church in Valle Hermoso, and then Pastor Juan and several of the church members will travel to the town of Gómez Farías to hold a VBS for that church. Then they will go to the state of Zacatecas to hold a VBS for a new work that is being established there by a missionary that our church in Valle Hermoso supports. Our theme for this year is "Adventures in Flight". We have prepared lessons that will teach the kids to put their faith in Christ and to trust Him as their Savior. We will also be teaching them about the joy of serving the Lord and the importance of telling others about Jesus. Please pray that God will touch the hearts of all who hear His Word. And we have another specific prayer request regarding VBS - please pray that we will have dry weather during that time. Our church building in Valle Hermoso is located on a very low-lying piece of land, and if it rains much, it is almost impossible to get our vehicle in and out of that area.

Because of your generous financial gifts, we will be able to provide t-shirts for all of the kids and workers at VBS. We will have Bible lessons, crafts, and other activities that the kids will enjoy. And we will be able to give new backpacks filled with school supplies to all of the school-age children. That ministry is being extended to two other cities because you have been faithful to give and pray. THANK YOU for your kindness and generosity. You are making it possible for us to send the gospel message to other parts of Mexico. We never cease to thank God for you. May the Lord bless you greatly.

In Christ,

Gary & Monnie

The Bacons

"Taking God's Good News to the Texas-Mexico border"



Mailing address: 1203 N. Expwy. 77, #363 Harlingen, TX 78552

e-mail: losbacon@aol.com

ington TX 76017

Sent by: PLEASANTVIEW BAPTIST CHURCH - 4400 Pleasantview Dr. Arlington, TX 76017 Sent through: WORLD BAPTIST FELLOWSHIP MISSION AGENCY - P.O. Box 13459 Arlington, TX 76094-0459